## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

November 28, 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All other trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

Visitors: Ed Monroe, Tim May, BJ Cottrill, Don Watkins, Jack Ward

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount, \$13,210.60 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6577	Brian Cottrill	\$1,299.08
6578	Jennie Duval	\$1,246.38
6579	John Hoffer	\$1,000.06
6580	Ben Hupp	\$890.56
6581	Stuart Mack	\$722.23
6582	Daniel VanBuren	\$888.39
6583	Jack Ward	\$308.44
6584	Donald Watkins	\$782.87
6584	Ben Hupp	\$450.00
6586	Jennie Duval	\$450.00
6587	Stuart Mack	\$331.22
6588	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6589	Ace Truck	\$79.11
6590	Englefield Oil	\$900.00
6591	Zemba Bros	\$390.00
6592	City Tire	\$493.96
6593	Pleasant Valley	\$445.85
6594	Mar Zane	\$335.99
6595	VB Fabrication	\$1,053.96
6596	Logan Farmer	\$850.00
		\$13,210.60

<u>Fire Company-</u> Trustees would like to include in the contract for 2023, each fire department is responsible for fire prevention inspections in their area.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to change the wording of the amount we will be giving each department. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Each department will receive a set amount each year instead of splitting all the money that comes in for the fire levy.

**Zoning** -Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he took 12 calls, did 4 permits and 1 lot split. Also received a call from Ferguson Construction about building buildings for bourbon storage on Mt. Hope RD. They would need to rezone the property. Jack is working with planning commission to look into that option.

Jack's 6 month probationary period is up. Trustees discussed his performance to date. All are satisfied. Trustee Hupp made a motion to make him permanent zoning inspector. Trustee Mack seconded the motion.

<u>Unfinished</u> – Still need to get roof on building. Waiting for roofer to be available.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion.

With Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:45pm

Ben-Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren-Trustee

Stuart Mack-Vice President

lennie Duval-Fiscal Officer